CanU



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

March 4, 2014

Brent Toderian, MCIP

Vancouver, BC President Right Honourable Stephen Harper, P.C., M.P.

Prime Minister

House of Commons

Robert Freedman, MRAIC, AICP, LSUC Toronto, ON

Chairman

Ottawa, Ontario K1A 0A6

Andy Fillmore, LPP, MCIP, AICP Halifax, NS

Vice-president

Dear Prime Minister Harper:

Dan Leeming, FCIP, RPP

Toronto, ON

Treasurer

Alexandru Taranu, FCIP, MRAIC, OAA Toronto, ON Secretary

Dr. David Gordon, FCIP, P. Eng, AICP Kingston, ON

> Thom Mahler, MCIP, RPP Calgary, AB

> Pierre St-Cyr, MCIP, OUQ Montreal, QC

Joyce Drohan, AIBC, AAA, SAA Vancouver, BC

Nathalie Prud'homme, MCIP, OUQ Quebec City, QC

Jeanna South, SAA, MRAIC, MCIP, RPP Saskatoon, SK

> Alain Miguelez, MCIP, RPP Ottawa, ON

RE: VICTIMS OF COMMUNISM MEMORIAL, OTTAWA

The Council for Canadian Urbanism (CanU) is a national non-profit information and advocacy group incorporated in 2009, including many of Canada's leading urban experts, from the fields of city planning, urban design, architecture, landscape architecture, development and related disciplines. Our Board of Directors is comprised of key public, private and academic sector leaders from major cities across Canada.

Our role is to actively promote better, more sustainable and healthy Canadian cities and urban areas, and to strengthen the role of good urban design. We are writing to add our voice to the Royal Architectural Institute of Canada, the Canadian Society of Landscape Architects and the Canadian Institute of Planners, calling for the federal government to reconsider its decision to locate the proposed Victims of Communism Memorial on a Wellington Street site adjacent to the Supreme Court.

The proposed site has been earmarked for a federal building to complete the Supreme Court triad by leading urban designers retained by the federal government for over a century, including the 1915 Federal Plan Commission report prepared by Edward Bennett, the 1950 National Capital Plan prepared by Jacques Gréber and the 1989/2007 Parliamentary Precinct Plan, which won several national and international urban design awards.

We also note Chief Justice Beverley McLachlin's comment that such a memorial 'could send the wrong message within the judicial precinct unintentionally conveying a sense of bleakness and brutalism that is inconsistent with a space dedicated to the administration of justice'.

CanU



HONOURARY BOARD MEMBERS

Larry Beasley, CM, FCIP Vancouver, BC

Ken Greenberg, FRAIC, Assoc AIA Toronto, ON

> Joe Berridge, FCIP, RPP Toronto, ON

Paul Bedford, FCIP, RPP Toronto, ON

Aurele Cardinal, OAQ, OUQ, FIRAC Montreal QC

> David Witty, PhD MRAIC FCIP Nanaimo, BC

Jack Diamond, OAA, FRAIC, FCIP Toronto, ON

> Mike Harcourt, LL.D Vancouver, BC

Lloyd Axworthy, PC, OC, OM Winnipeg, MB

Robert Alsopp, ARIBA, MRTPI, MCIP, RPP, Toronto, ON

> Member Emeritus: Nancy Shoiry, OAQ Montreal, QC

CanU supports the recommendations of the Royal Architectural Institute of Canada that the proposed memorial be built at an alternative location near Confederation Boulevard. We also support further public input on the appropriate site for such a memorial, within the framework of the National Capital Commission's commemoration policies.

We strongly urge you to follow the advice of urban design experts within and outside of government to reconsider the proposed location for this memorial.

With respect,

Council for Canadian Urbanism Board of Directors